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August 14, 2024 

El Paso County  
Planning Board 

 

RE: 9210 Morgan Rd, Colorado Springs, CO 80908    

 

Dear El Paso County Planning Board: 

As part of my representation of Lillywood Show Stables in this special use 
application process, I was asked to investigate further the use of 9210 Morgan 
Rd. for commercial purposes prior to 1999.  

My investigation, including interviews with numerous people, many of whom 
have submitted letters of support regarding this issue, confirmed that the prior 
owner of 9210 Morgan Rd, Karen Stone, utilized the property and the 
equestrian facilities for commercial purposes, under the name, The Stone 
Ranch, LLC during 1997 – 1999 and beyond.  

Karen Stone was a well-known trainer in the Hunter/Jumper show community 
in Colorado during that time and it is common knowledge that she offered both 
commercial riding lessons and boarded horses for compensation at 9210 
Morgan Road during 1997, 1998, 1999 and beyond, including up to the time 
they sold the facility in 2012. Additionally, she was in the business of brokering 
horses for sale and boarded those horses and showed those horses at the 
facilities at 9210 Morgan Road. I am also personally aware that the purchasers 
of the ranch in 2012 also operated it as a commercial facility, providing lessons 
on endurance riding and boarding horses for clients.  

As confirmation of the commercial nature of the business that Karen Stone 
operated under, The Stone Ranch LLC, I have attached the Articles of 
Incorporation for the Stone Ranch LLC, filed with the State of Colorado in 1996 
and an update form filed in April of 1998, confirming the principal place of 
business as “9210 Morgan Road, Black Forest, CO 80908.”  
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Thank you for your attention to this important matter.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Matthew Barnett 

 

 
















